
Aberdeen Christian School 

Board Meeting Minutes 

May 20, 2024 

 

The monthly meeting was held in the Chapel at 6:00 PM. 

 

Members present:  Becky Kaiser, Karen Edwards, Linda Shoup, Betsey Dinger, Michelle 
Ramirez, and Steven Schaeffer via phone. 

Along with:  Amy Beaner and Sherri Stahl 

Members excused:  Larry Inches 

 

Good News Items:  We are very thankful for the donation given to the school from the 
Fuhrman family.  The high school graduation ceremony went well and was a very God 
honoring ceremony.  We will have the Elementary school awards tomorrow.  The academic 
and sports awards were held last week. 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes were emailed to the Board members earlier.  A motion was 
made by Michelle to approve the minutes.  Linda provided a second to the motion and they 
were approved by the Board. 

 

Persons wishing to address the Board:  None 

 

Administrative Report: 

Enrollment:  217 

 

Athletics:  It is required yearly for the Board to approve the SDHSAA Resolution.  A motion 
was made by Karen to approve the Resolution.  Michelle provided a second to the motion 
and they were approved by the Board. 



 

School Improvement/ Accreditation/ Testing/ Data/ Curriculum:  Grades 3, 5, 7, and 9 
completed the IOWA Testing. 

 

Strategic Plan:  We reviewed Goal #3 which is Academic Excellence. 

 

Policy Review:  Nothing this month. 

 

Committee Reports 

Finance:  Financial reports were emailed out prior to the meeting.  We reviewed the budget 
summary.  No significant changes noted. 

 

Facilities:  Did not meet. 

 

Boosters:  Did not meet this month.  Next meeting will be in June. 

 

Fundraising/ Development:  It was discussed with the possibility of having a June 
fundraiser.  Trying to come up with ideas for a fundraiser at this time. 

 

Education/ Scholarship:  Scholarships have been awarded to 13 families/ 20 students for 
a total of $11,350 and they will all be notified soon. 

 

Public/ Alumni Relations:  We had 8 families attend the Open House. 

 

Ad hoc updates:  None 

 



Final comments, Questions, Concerns: It was discussed possibly changing the 
Association meeting to earlier in March. 

 

Betsey Dinger, Secretary 


